The Methodist Church in Wales

Synod Policy Committee

Minutes of the meeting held at Newtown Methodist church

Saturday 18 June 2016
Present:

Rev Stephen Wigley


Chair

Martyn Boyce, Paul Donnison, David Farnsworth (substitute for Anne Farnsworth), Chris Gray, Richard Gillion, Roger Hides, Richard Hodgson, Graham Illingworth, Teddy Kalongo, Sue Lawler, Gwyneth Leigh, Nick Oborski, Felicity Randall, Richard Sharples, Roy Watson, Hugh-John Wilson 
Bob Gilson, Property Secretary


Ann Cashmore



Minute Secretary

13/16
Apologies:
Phil Challis, Rosemarie Clarke, Anne Farnsworth, Howard Long (substitute for Lesley Noon), Martin Lougher, Joan Meredith, Lesley Noon,

Judith Powell
14/16
Welcome
Stephen welcomed members to the meeting. Opening devotions were taken from the lectionary using Psalm 105.
15/16
Minutes

The minutes of meeting held 13 February 2016 were accepted and signed by the Chair, with the following amendments:
Paragraph 05/16, item c, line 3, add “participants’ orientation” after Jamaican.
16/16 Matters Arising 

04/16
DMLN


also item 30/15
A staff appointment had been made. Gareth Bennett from Amelia Farm Trust had joined the team.  He is a Local Preacher on trial in the Vale of Glamorgan Circuit.
06/16
6ii
Authorisations

The approval in principal had been ratified with all paperwork submitted and cleared.

17/16
Synod Youth Work Action Group
(a) SYWAG

Richard informed the meeting that the group existed to involve young people in Synod.  The last meeting had been in April and the next meeting would be in 2 or 3 weeks’ time in Abergavenny.

A Residential Event was being considered to possibly replace the sleep-overs.  This would be discussed further at the meeting in Abergavenny.

Abby Watterson was co-ordinating the Youth Forum and had communicated at length with Richard, her comments including difficulty with communications and the fact that personal encouragement was needed for every individual.  More involvement by young people in the organisation of the Forum was needed.
3Generate was now booking with a larger venue at PGL Swindon.  The meeting was asked to encourage young people to attend.  There was a subsidy of £35 per person.  The event included elections for National representatives and both Abby and Megan had benefitted from their involvement.

The February 2016 Synod Policy Committee had young people at the meeting, mostly from Wrexham Circuit.  Was there the possibility of a mini youth forum at the Policy Committee with members bringing young people for their own meeting?

The One Programme had two people participating in Wales; Roxanne in Trinity Cardiff and Fiona in Aberystwyth.  There would be no One Programme participant next year.  The scheme was adequately funded by Synod.

Next year would be a time of transition because Richard was moving and it could be an eventful year and possibly time to consider the structure and support of young people.

This would be kept under review by YWAG and SLT. 

(b) Jamaica Exchange

Fliss reported that after a period of acclimatisation the exchange visitors would go to youth camps for one week, those over 18 helping and those under 18 participating.  Then they would run a Holiday Bible Club in the National Children’s Home.  During the last week they would stay with local families to learn more about the way of life and culture.  An orientation weekend would be held in Cwmbran next week (beginning 20 June).  Jennie Hurd and Stephen would be speaking to the group.  9 young people would be going and they had raised more than was needed for the visit but church treasurers had not yet sent the funds to Richard Hodgson and it was now time to do so.  The flights alone had cost £11,000 so the Treasurer would be grateful for churches’ and Circuits’ contributions as soon as possible.  On their return they would be available to speak around the Synod.
Next year a group from Jamaica would visit Wales and thanks was expressed to Rev Cathy Gale for all her work with contacts in Jamaica and general information and encouragement.  A report would be presented at the September Synod.

18/16
Implementing Synod Policy

(i) General

(a) Review of Safeguarding Policy


previously distributed paper
The reason for this document was to remind the meeting of the policy and that it should be reviewed annually and that the forms are received in Circuits for any changes to be made.  After some discussion it was agreed that the last paragraph on page 2 should read “.......each Superintendent ensures an audit/monitoring form is completed......”  The meeting was requested to remind the Synod Secretary of any changes.
AGREED
(b) Up-date on Safeguarding Officer north

Stephen reported that it had been difficult making an appointment but that a part time post was being considered alongside Chester & Stoke-on-Trent District, with 10 hours being spent in North Wales and 14 hours in Chester.  It was thought by the Chairs that these could be run together and advertisements had been sent to Superintendents.  Interviews would be on the same day(s) in the same place.  Closing date for applications was 8 July and interviews were planned for 18 July.  New appointments were needed to the North panel once the Officer was in place and a new chair of the panel was needed.  Meetings were held in September and March.  The meeting ACCEPTED these arrangements.
(c) Finance
Richard reported that Synod was more or less on target with the budget.

1. Llwyn-y-Gwynt manse had over spent but would even out eventually.

2. The fund for youth work was £1,500.

3. Not much money had been paid to SYWAG but the forthcoming 3Generate event would use some of the budgeted funding.

Stephen thanked Richard for his work during the year and the meeting RECEIVED the financial statement as presented.

(d) Synod Diary 





previously distributed paper
The presented dates were all those known at present.  The youth residential event needed to be included and the end of July was the cut-off date.  Richard was advised to contact Judy in the Office so that information could be included before the Synod papers were distributed.

(e) Support & encouragement to Circuits joining

Fliss and Huw-John reported on conversations between Pembrokeshire and Llanelli & Camarthen Circuits.  Lay officers  were needed in Pembroke; Llanelli & Camarthen had financial difficulties.  It was possible that the Circuits would go down to a single minister in the future and if they could join together 3 ministers would be able to sustain mission and involve in outreach.  Geography was a problem but the initial reaction from both Circuits was encouraging.  The Circuit meetings had approved the continuing of conversations and the SPC were only required to accept the current process.  Experiences from other Circuits had been shared and there was the possibility of involvement with Synod Cymru in the future.  Manse provision had been considered and the possibility of church planting/mission was strong.  The proposed date was 2017 but this was not a firm time-scale because no-one wanted to rush the process.  The SPC encouraged the continuation of the talks and wished them well.
(ii) Property Matters
(a) TMCP and licences for use of Methodist premises
Bob Gilson expressed his sympathy with members of Synod who had found the licences difficult to understand and complete online.  The document had now been re-designed with all the legal requirements at the end in small font.  TMCP would be compiling a dedicated web site next month and it was hoped more people would feel confident using it.  Stephen thanked Bob for his efforts on Synod’s behalf which had resulted in TMCP changing their documents.

(b) Rent Smart Wales

An email had been sent from TMCP on 25 May enclosing a form for completion by each Circuit.  This should be returned, completed, as soon as possible including any “nil” returns.  Bob agreed to send this document to all Superintendents and Graham agreed to distribute it to all SPC members.  TMCP would act as landlords for rented properties in Wales.  The issue of training would be covered by the recommended Methodist training.  Where properties are rented directly by churches they must register as agents and take suitable training.  The venue for training would be in both North and South of Synod and 2 people were recommended to attend from each Circuit.  Circuit Property Secretaries were to ensure churches completed the form(s), but if possible Circuits could complete the forms on behalf of individual churches.  The meeting AGREED.

(c) Schedules & Standard Forms of Accounts relating to property schemes
paper

Many schedules and standard forms had not been received and it was possibly that consent for grant aid could be refused unless these forms had been submitted.  The draft policy tabled was an attempt to encourage Circuits to complete all forms.
ADOPTED

(d) Approved Solicitors

Stephen reported that a short-list was to be compiled for legal work under tender.  At present he had several names on the list but would welcome others local to individual areas.

(iii) Trust 14508 Advisory Committee 
The Synod Enabler and HE Chaplaincy at Cardiff would continue.  A Connexional grant had been made of £30,000 for 3 years for the Enabler and 4 years for the Chaplaincy.  Official confirmation was awaited but the information had been verbally agreed.  Also the Risca project had been accepted.
(iv) Manses committee




previously distributed paper

Mary had submitted her report and Stephen thanked her for organising the inspections.  The next round of inspections would be held in February and the report submitted by the end of March.  Circuits had time to consider the content by the end of April giving them the opportunity to review any issues.





ACCEPTED
19/16
SPC Business
(a) Authorisations had been covered in Matters Arising
(b) Other traditions/Conferences

Paperwork has been submitted to Conference for Jason Askew in Bridgend to be recognised as an Approved Presbyter.
Clive Morgan had retired from Gwent Hills & Vales Circuit.
(c) Sabbaticals

Graham reported that Glenda Kelly had received several requests.  Reports from those who had taken sabbaticals were expected.

20/16
Chair’s Business
(a) Stationing

Connexionally there were still 30 to 40 vacancies.  The Synod would be busier next year, having had two good years.  Stephen thanked the Circuit Stewards and Ministers involved for their input during the profiling process.  Profiles for next year were being received.

.

The possibility of Circuits having a Probationer should be considered and applications should be in by the third week in September. These will need SPC approval.  Cardiff Circuit has proposed Caerphilly & Llanishen and this has been agreed by the Circuit nominations committee.  Neath/Port Talbot and possibly Vale of Glamorgan were still to be discussed.  The meeting AGREED that these discussions go ahead and applications be submitted and a report would be received at a subsequent meeting.
(b) Pastoral Matters
Roger Palmer was coping well with his chemotherapy treatment.
Madge Bold, the widow of Wyndham Bold a former Chair of Cardiff & Swansea district had died..

Gwyneth reported that Alma Ryan, the wife of the former Chair of North Wales District Rev Donal Ryan, had died and she would email the details to Stephen.
21/16
Matters to/from Related Bodies
(i) Conference
Rachel Wheeler would give her testimony service before her ordination at Conference 2016 which would be held from 30 June to 7 July.

Stephen reported that there were significant items on the Agenda which would include a revisiting of the Report on the understanding of Marriage/Relationships.  Roger Walton would become President and Rachel Lampard, who had recently received an MBE, would become Vice President.

(ii) Chair’s Invitation Up-date
Stephen left the meeting and Graham chaired this item.

31 people had received letters requesting their experiences of Stephen throughout his ministry and 22 replies had been received.  The responses were wide ranging, but predominantly favourable and the Nominations Committee had therefore agreed the re-invitation and prepared a reasoned statement.  The meeting needed to agree the recommendation in order to forward it to Synod for agreement.  Therefore the extension would be for 2 years from August 2018 to August 2020.  The meeting unanimously AGREED.  Graham thanked Rosemarie for her work in this matter. 

On returning to the meeting Stephen thanked the meeting for their confidence and good wishes.

(iii) Y Cyngor

The new chair/y llwydd to be appointed from the November meeting would be provided by Wales Synod and Stephen had spoken to Gwenllian Roberts Knighton.  After some thought Gwenllian had accepted and would take up her post at the November meeting.
22/16
Ecumenical Matters
(i) Cytûn
Stephen had attended the last meeting and Gethin Rees was still providing information on a regular basis.  The Events Officer was working with the show organisers; the accounts had been approved.  As withal other groups, Cytûn was under pressure.
(ii) Commission
They were still working their way through after The Gathering and there was not much enthusiasm at present.  There were several local projects where the Commission was not necessarily involved.  St Michaels had been taken over by St Padarns, a virtual college, and the Church in Wales was re-organising its training through the dioceses.  .
23/16
Ministry Issues
Christian Aid

Roy Watson reported that the new SACRE curriculum was not helpful with RE being grouped together with geography and history in schools.
24/16
Any Other Business

Huw-John requested that the meeting send a letter to Chris Tolley from the URC in Tenby thanking him for his involvement with St. John’s, Tenby.
25/16
Next Meeting
Saturday 15 October 2016
Meeting at Newtown Methodist Church, 10am for 10.30am.

.
Dates for the rest of the year for your diaries:

11th February 2017

17th June 2017
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